



NEWSLETTER

Chocorua Ski & Beach Association

Website: www.chocoruaskiandbeach.org

SUMMER NEWSLETTER 2012

SUMMER SEASON GREETINGS

Welcome to all new members of Chocorua Ski & Beach Association. We hope that this Newsletter will keep you informed of the upcoming events planned for 2012.

The dedication of the Veterans Memorial Park on Memorial Day weekend was an enormous success. The weather was beautiful for the occasion and close to 200 people attended. Thank you to all helped and participated in this wonderful event.

SAFETY NOTE TO ALL

We have installed new docks at the beach to replace the old weathered ones that were breaking down. The new docks can be slippery and we are trying to rectify the problem. In the meantime, we will post signs to that effect but ask that all members be aware of the problem and not run or dive off of the dock. We ask parents to warn their children to be careful. Thank you and will fix the problem as soon as possible

FOOD PANTRY

Thank you to all who participated in the Food Pantry donations. The Food Pantry was very appreciative for the donation. We plan to collect these items all season and would ask that you drop your donations off at Mary Currier's house whenever you might be here. Mary can be reached at 603-323-7729 if you are unable to drop off your donations. Thank you in advance for your generosity.

WEBSITE

The website has been updated with all the news and pictures of the Memorial Day event. You will find it easy to navigate.

Please log onto <u>www.chocoruaskiandbeach.org</u> to see all the new changes.

CLEAN-UP/BEAUTIFICATION DAY

We are looking for some helping hands on July 7th from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. to tidy up the overlook area and the path from the Veterans Memorial to the beach. If you want to join in on the "fun" just bring your rake, loppers, shovel, etc. and meet at the beach parking lot at 9:00 a.m.

BEACH STICKERS AND FIRE PERMITS

Just a reminder to our members, that fire permits have to be renewed every year.

Beach stickers can be obtained at the beach on Friday, Saturday and Sunday from our security officer, John Currier. Guest passes can also be obtained from John. We ask that all members supply their guests with the pass to hang on their mirrors when visiting the beach. John will be checking both stickers and passes this year.

FOURTH OF JULY EVENTS

Because the 4th of July falls on a Wednesday, the following events will take place on July 7th to commemorate the holiday:

11:45 a.m. Golf Cart Parade to end at the beach parking lot at 1:00 p.m.

1:00 p.m. Ice Cream Social at the beach. If you are planning some vacation time that week and will be up on the 7th please e-mail Betty Butler with the number of family members so that she can plan for the ice cream. She can be reached at b butler1@verizon.net.

2:00 p.m. Board of Directors meeting to be held at the beach and any member wishing to sit in will be most welcome.

EMBROIDERED GOLF SHIRTS AND SCREEN PRINTED TEE SHIRTS



We are still taking orders for embroidered golf shirts like the one shown above and silk screened tee shirts with our logo on them. The price of the golf shirt will be \$25.00 for the youth size and \$35.00 for an adult size (an added \$3.00 will be charged for sizes 2XL-3XL).

The tee shirts are a medium blue with our logo silk screened on them. The price for the tee shirts is \$10.00 for the youth size and \$15.00 for the adult size (an added \$3.00 will be charged for 2XL-3XL).

When we have 25 or more orders for the golf shirts, we will have them embroidered. Payment will be required with your order. You can order them by calling Mary Currier at 603-323-7729.

LOBSTER BAKE

There has been interest in re-establishing the Lobster Bake that used to be held every year around Labor Day and we are reaching out to our members for their interest in this event.

This event is a private function open to members of the Association and their guests only. The suggested date for the event is Saturday, September 1, 2012. It would be an all-day event with hot dogs and hamburgers being served early afternoon and the lobster bake late afternoon. Entertainment is also being planned.

If you are interested in re-establishing this event, please contact Del Orndorff by phone at 781-718-5026, or by e-mail at eldondorf@verizon.net.

PILGRIMAGE TO CAP de MADELAINE

Mary Currier is co-sponsoring a trip to Cap de Madelaine, Quebec and Saint Anne De Beaupre in Canada. The trip will be August 24th through August 27th. The cost of the pilgrimage is \$525.00 per person, double occupancy. The price includes lodging, three breakfasts, one lunch, three dinners and the bus fare. If interested, contact Mary Currier by e-mail at Chocoruasb@aol.com or by phone at 603-323-7729. For more information, the complete itinerary is listed on our website under the category "FOR SALE".